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Public Policy Committee Teleconference Meeting Minutes
November 7, 2014
10:00 a.m.-11:00a.m.

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Call to order and introductions: 
In attendance: Mike Hall, Carolyn Flietstra, Lisa White, Barry Cargill, Sandy Jones, Kathy Tennis, Susan Vandenbrig, Kim Costello, Tom Rowley:
2. Minutes from October meeting will be presented for review and approval at December meeting.
3. Additions/ Changes to Agenda: None
4. Executive Director Report:  Barry reported he recently attended the Forum of the State Associations conference: Sara Simonds from Mercy Home Care also attended.  The agenda primarily consisted of State associations sharing what is happening within their state.  A topic of interest involved Emergency medical services moving into the home health arena. Some states have licensure, which include the scope of practice that EMT’s can deliver. Michigan is unlicensed. There has been an increase in emergency services being delivered in the home. Barry shared the example of a Texas ER home care service, Med Star Mobile Health care/ a state governed service.  Agencies will need to determine how they will work with EMT’s. Carolyn commented on the Tandem 365 program.  EMS had to get special permission to treat or leave in the home.  Public Policy Committee will need to have more discussion and determine will Michigan Association of Home Care support or not support the movement of emergency services being conducted in the home.
· Private Duty market place changes: pay outside of govt reimbursed programs. Advocacy / strategy/ 
· Final Rule has come out. Eliminated the narrative for F2F.  HME competitive bid will extend in 2016 to all areas of the state.  This will have an impact on many HME companies.
· Open Hospice seat on the Board of Directors please let Barry know if there is anyone interested in serving
5. Education Committee: Met last week. Finalizing the spring conference program, which will be titled Motoring through Time. May 13th – 15th at the Grand Traverse Resort in Traverse City.
· Workshop was held with Bob Fazi this week on Supervision Plus. It was well received. Approximately 40 members participated, giving ratings of 4 out of 4. 
· ICD 10 workshop coming up in December in Ann Arbor. Additional workshop in February. The Education Committee will meet again Nov. 25th.  
· Home health aide training program to be starting. An Oregon company has been identified to conduct a train the trainer program. This will be offered at a substantial discount to members. 
6. Long Term Care Report: no meeting in October.  Nov. 25th is next scheduled meeting. The one page document supporting the  Home Health Licensure bill will be shared at that time. 

7. Lobbyist Report: Sandi Jones.  Republicans now have 27 out of 38 seats.  Democrats 3 out of 11 will be able to return 8 out of 11 are lame ducks.  Leadership elections Senate: Arlan Meekhof plus for MAHC.  Committee Mike Kowall will be the new Floor leader. Chair of appropriations is Dave Hildenbrand. 
· House: Rep. Cotter  will be Speaker 
· Daniella Garcia: Assistant Floor Leader
· Health policy chair unknown
· In the House: Republicans hold 63 seats it takes 56 to pass anything.   Less than 7 tea party Republicans in the house. 
· 12 session days scheduled for this lame duck session. Short window of opportunity, not likely anything will happen during this time. 
· Barry and/or Sandy to assist in arranging a meeting for Don Gillespie (President elect for MI Home Care) to meet with Mike Shirkey. 
8.  State Issues: 
· No surprises in the Congressional hearings. 
· Discussion to encourage agencies to arrange to have meet and greet with new legislators. Invite them into your area. Maybe offer a home visit. 
9. Federal Issue: National Senate now Republican House also under Republican control
· Rebasing issue continues: looking for a delay in the rate cuts (rebasing); Companionship issue is a DOL issue. Legislation pending to pass out of the House
· HME: HR 4920 eliminates ability of bidders to walk away from their bid.  Competitive bidders to honor their bid. Encourage all to contact your representatives and ask them to support.
· PA 280: The new law requiring Pharmacist in charge, on site this would include oxygen distributors as well. Talking points have been created by Sandi Jones and Barry Cargill and met with MILARA, Attorney General and reps this week. They were not aware that this bill extended to oxygen related products. They request an amendment be put together and given to them. They are willing to fix this problem.   Sandi will continue to work on this to ensure this law is amended. 
10. Private Duty: Children’s special health. Effort to raise the rates.  More than 10 years since increase in rates.  This has been shared with Nick Lyons Director of Public Health. Sandi delivered the White paper to the department. 
· Nov. 18th is the next Private Duty meeting at MI Home Care. 
11. Home Health Issues: 
· Hospice Issues: Likely to be changes in Hospice Licensing. 
· Federal Level: IMPACT Act. Minimum 36 month survey requirement. Anticipate Michigan will pass a similar law. Looking to increase the hospice fee. Public Policy agrees with this. Can be in agreement with fee increase, provided there are quality measures that would allow for a reduced rate for those meeting the quality standard.  Question of should it be on a facility or an agency.  Would your accreditation survey serve as state survey. Task force established to explore these issues.  MI Home Care will work with Michigan Association of Hospice and Palliative Care  with this and hospice residency reimbursement for room and board.   

Action List: 
Sandi to continue to work with Attorney General’s office to have PA 280ammended. 
Barry and/or Sandi assist to arrange meet and greet with Don Gillespie ad Mike Shirkey
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